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February 28, 2023 
 
 

RE: SOK Global Sports & Kuntz Soccer Complex 
 
 
To whom it may concern 
 
 
As a lifelong resident of Indianapolis and a member of the rugby community in various capacities for 
fifty years, I enthusiastically support your efforts in developing the sport of Rugby at the professional 
level in Indianapolis.   
 
I have seen the growth of the sport in Indiana starting with a few collegiate and city adult men’s clubs in 
the 1970’s.  In the 1980’s, more collegiate and city adult men’s clubs were added.  In addition, 1980’s 
saw the start of women’s collegiate and city adult women’s clubs.  Finally, the 1990’s saw the 
establishment and development of youth and high school rugby clubs with the formation of Rugby 
Indiana (Indiana Youth Rugby Foundation).   
 
Rugby Indiana celebrated our 30th year of servicing youth and high school rugby clubs in this state.  
The interest continues to grow.  With the rehabilitating of Kuntz Soccer Complex (old CYO Field), it will 
add visibility and help the growth of the sport on all levels for youth, high school, collegiate, and adult 
clubs.  Your efforts will enhance the growth of rugby as well as showcase the core values of the sport. 
World Rugby, our governing body, has established integrity, passion, solidarity, discipline, and 
respect as the defining character-building characteristics of rugby.  
 
If there is anything I can do to help ensure your success, let me know.  Again, thank you for your 
efforts. 
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